
 

 
Date: July 6, 2016 

To: All Members in the Community Health Sector (Component 8) 

Re: Update on Comparability Increases 
 
 
In the last round of negotiations the parties agreed to give "comparability increases" to certain classifications covering 
approximately 80% of the members in the Community Subsector.   

Wage increases for eligible employees will increase starting the first pay period after the following dates and at the 
respective rates: 

 1.0% April 1, 2016 

 0.5% April 1, 2017 

 0.5% April 1, 2018 

The parties could not agree on the list of eligible classifications and went to arbitration.  On June 17th 2016 Arbitrator 
Ready delivered his Decision giving the comparability increases to the following eligible classifications: 

Classification 

 Administrative Support 3 

 Activity Worker 

 Administrative Support 4 

 Community Health Worker 2 

 Resident Care Aide 

 Support Worker 1 

 Scheduler 1 

 Scheduler 2 

 Support Worker 2 

The new wage rates, including the 0.5% general wage increase and 1.0% Comparability increase as of the first pay period 
after April 1, 2016 are as follows: 

Old Grid New Grid Step 1 Step 2 Step 3 Step 4 

5 5A $17.68 $18.31 $18.90 $19.52 

8 8A $19.52 $20.12 $20.74 $21.34 

9 9A $20.41 $21.01 $21.64 $22.24 

10 10A $21.34 $21.94 $22.56 $23.15 
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FAQ: 

When will I get my increase? 

You should receive your raise and retroactive payment within the next two pay periods. 

How do I know if my job is included in one of the eligible classifications? 

Check your job description. The classifications are the benchmarks contained in the Community Health Job 
Evaluation Plan.  Each Employer develops job descriptions for the positions they need and matches the job 
descriptions to a classification (benchmark).  There may be many different job descriptions matched to the same 
classification and each job description should show the classification it is matched to. 

What if I have changed classifications and no longer work in one of the eligible classifications? 

If you were in an eligible classification on April 1, 2016 and subsequently moved to a classification that is not 
eligible, you will receive payment for the hours you worked in the eligible classification from April 1, 2016 until 
the last day you worked under that classification. 

What if I started working in an eligible classification after April 1, 2016? 

You will receive the increase and retroactive payment back to your first day in the eligible classification. 

What if I am red-circled and work in an eligible classification? 

Red-circled employees who work in an eligible classification will receive the comparability increases and 
retroactive payment the same as other eligible employees. Your wage rate will not appear on the grid above.  
The increase will be 1% of your current rate of pay. 

 
In Solidarity, 
 
 
 
Deb Wilson, Staff Representative – Negotiations 
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